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Ms Sheila Oliver
SENT BY EMAIL
5th March 2012
Case reference: 101231461
Dear Ms Oliver
Re: 
The complaint you raised on behalf of Mr Parnell, and your complaint about the Council Solicitor 
Further to our recent exchange of email communication, I am pleased to be able to say that I have now had an opportunity to review your case and provide you with my decision. 

Having reviewed your complaint submitted to the Council on the 12th January 2012, and the Stage 1 response provided by Mr Steve Houston, Corporate Director (Corporate and Support Services) dated the 8th March 2012 I have decided to not uphold your complaint. I briefly outline the reasons for my decision as follows:

· You submitted a complaint on behalf of Mr Parnell. You originally provided a consent form to the Council signed by Mr Parnell authorising you to complain on his behalf. Mr Parnell subsequently retracted his consent, and Mr Houston therefore took the decision that it would be inappropriate to investigate the complaint due to confidentiality reasons. I cannot criticise this decision.
· The above point has been rendered academic – even if consent had been obtained, the issues you have raised on behalf of Mr Parnell have been thoroughly investigated by the Council previously and the complaints were later considered by the Local Government Ombudsman and were not upheld. Under the circumstances, the Council is not obliged to further investigate issues that have been subject to review previously.  
· You have also made a complaint about the conduct of Mr Barry Khan, Council Solicitor, for his alleged involvement in the mistreatment of Mr Parnell. I however concur with the Stage 1 response in that you appear to make broad statements about the involvement of Mr Khan which would prove difficult to investigate. 

· The issues you have raised on behalf of Mr Parnell span over several years and are therefore considered to be time barred and warrant no further review under the Council’s Corporate Complaints Policy and Procedure. 
NEXT STEPS

If you are unhappy with my decision, I would advise you to take this matter up with the Local Government Ombudsman (LGO), whose address is as follows:

Local Government Ombudsman

PO Box 4771

Coventry

CV4 0EH

Telephone:
0845 602 1983

Text:

0762 4804323

Email:

advice@lgo.org.uk
Website: 
www.lgo.org.uk
Please do let me know if you have any questions at this stage.

Yours sincerely

Anwar Majothi

Corporate Complaints Manager
CC. 

Mr Steve Houston, Corporate Director (Corporate and Support Services)
Stockport Council, 2nd Floor Stopford House, Stockport, SK1 3XE                                   
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